## 1.1 6.2.1 Kindergarten Open House/Transition 8/1/23

Kindergarten Open House Minutes 8/1/23 4:00 pm

Parents arrived and were greeted and directed to the Cafeteria by Mrs. Welborn, Principal and Mrs. Owens Academic Coach. The parents and students were advised to go through the line and get an ice cream and have a seat in the cafeteria. The teachers welcomed the parents and students and stated they were excited to spend the year with them and be there teacher. Each Kindergarten Teacher talked with the parents regarding the following:

- Daily Communication Folders
- Transportation
- Money
- Dismissal procedures
- Remind
- PE/Recess
- Water Bottles
- Lunch No Microwave
- ASP

Mrs. Honeycutt spoke to parents in regards to Title I, and what it means for our school. She discussed volunteering and attending meetings. Advised the parents were the volunteer room is located and welcomed them to come in at any time and if they had questions, concerns, or input they could contact her by email or phone.

Teachers then took the parents and students to their classrooms. While in the classrooms, parents were asked to sign in and were given a packet with all School information that needed to be filled out. The folder also included County and School Policies, Title I information, Parents Right to Know letter, along with all Handouts for Title I including a survey. Parents and teachers discussed the curriculum (G Kids) and what would be expected of the students. Teachers showed the students around the classroom, and where they would be sitting. There was a question and answer session with the parents. The meeting adjourned at 5:30 pm.